
 

DON BOSCO SCHOOL 

KOKAR, RANCHI 

 

CIRCULAR NO. DBK/005/2021-2022      20.07.2022 

Dear Parents / Guardians, 
 
It is with sadness that we inform you about the death of MRS. BINITA LAKRA on 
19th July, 2022. 

Mrs. Binita Lakra was diagnosed with Auto Immune Disease and was in a critical 
condition for the last few weeks. She passed away yesterday evening in Christian 
Medical College at Vellore where she was undergoing treatment.   

The school will remain closed tomorrow, Thursday, 21st July, 2022 as we mourn her 
death and express our condolences to the family. 

A familiar voice, a footstep, a shared memory has suddenly disappeared and cannot 
be recreated. It is so hard to believe that Mrs. Binita Lakra is no longer among us. 
Mrs. Binita will be remembered as a hardworking, dedicated and cheerful teacher.  
She will be missed by the Management, staff and students of Don Bosco School, 
Kokar.  In the words of the great Indian Poet and mystic Rabindranath Tagore: 
“Death is not extinguishing the light, it is only putting out the lamp because the dawn 
has come.” 

 

 
Fr. Babu Varghese SDB 
Principal 
Don Bosco School, Kokar, Ranchi 
 
 
 
 
 


